THREE RIVERS DISTRICT COUNCIL

At a meeting of the   Executive Committee held in the Penn Chamber, Three Rivers House, Rickmansworth, on Monday 1 November 2010 from 7.30    pm to 9.14 ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT 

 ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT 

 ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT pm.

Present:
  Councillors    ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT Ann Shaw OBE (Chairman), Matthew Bedford (Vice-Chairman), Sara Bedford, Phil Brading, Kemal Butt, Chris Hayward, Roger Seabourne Stephen King, Martin Trevett and Chris Whately-Smith.

Also in attendance:  ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT Councillors Tony Barton, Ralph Sangster, Keith Williams and Brian White. ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT 
Officers:
Steven Halls
-
Chief Executive


David Gardner
-
Director of Corporate Resources and Governance


Peter Brooker
-
Director of Community and Environmental Services


Elwyn Wilson
-
Democratic Services Manager

EX38/10
MINUTES


The Minutes of the meeting of the Executive Committee held on 6 September 2010 were agreed as a correct record and were signed by the Chairman.

EX39/10

DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

Councillors Sara Bedford and Phil Brading declared personal interests in Agenda Item 8(b) Leisure and Community Grant Applications as volunteers for Home-Start and left the meeting during consideration of that item.


Councillor Stephen King declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 10(c) Delivering Sustainability into Three Rivers Community 1 (Thrive Homes) as a Board Member of Thrive and left the meeting during its consideration.
EX40/10
NOTICE OF OTHER BUSINESS

The Chairman ruled that the following reports which had not been available for five clear days before the meeting were of sufficient urgency to be considered by the Committee for the reasons indicated:


Item 5 – BUDGET MONITORING REPORT – SEPTEMBER 2010 (MONTH 6)


To enable ongoing financial control.


Item 7 – NATIONAL NON-DOMESTIC RATE – CONSIDERATION OF RELIEF


To ensure any NNDR relief was provided as quickly as possible.


RESOURCES
EX41/10
  BUDGET   MONITORING REPORT – (MONTH 6)

This report sought approval to changes in the approved medium-term financial plan based on information contained in the Financial Position Statement for the period ending September 2010 (Month 6).


The reason for the recommendation was to enable the Council to make decisions concerning the Council’s budget.


RECOMMENDED:-


To Council:-


(1)
that the following revenue variations be approved and incorporated into the three-year medium-term financial plan:-

	Description
	2010/11

£
	2011/12

£
	2012/13

£

	Overspend / (Underspend)
	143,630
	775,180
	2,144,550



(2)
that the following capital variations be approved and incorporated into the three-year medium-term financial plan:-

	Change to Capital Programme Spend
	2010/11

£
	2011/12

£
	2012/13

£

	Rephasing 

Increase in Capital programme
	0

60,600
	0

0
	0

0

	Total
	60,600
	0
	0


	Change to Capital Funding
	2010/11

£
	2011/12

£
	2012/13

£

	Decrease in Funding
	441,316
	0
	0


EX42/10
MORTGAGE ADVANCES -   INTEREST RATE


  The purpose of this report was to seek approval to the rate of interest charged on mortgages granted by the Council.


The reason for the recommendation was that the Local Authority was required to declare its local rate for every six month period.


RESOLVED:-



that the rate of interest for variable mortgage advances made shall be at 3.13% (no change) with effect from 1 October 2010.

EX43/10
NATIONAL NON-DOMESTIC RATE – CONSIDERATION OF RELIEF


The Committee was requested to consider applications for discretionary relief from payment of the National Non-Domestic Rate.


The reason for the recommendation was to grant relief from National Non-Domestic Rate.


RESOLVED:-


(1)
that the two cases shown in the appendices be granted discretionary relief; and


(2)
that relief to the level previously granted be awarded until 31 March 2012.


LEISURE AND COMMUNITY SAFETY

EX44/10
CONSIDERATION OF   RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE LEISURE AND COMMUNITY SAFETY POLICY AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


  

  The Committee received the recommendations of the Leisure and Community Safety Policy and Scrutiny Committee held on 14 September 2010 in relation to the following items on the agenda for the Executive Committee on 1 November 2010.


YMCA Woodlands Facility, Leavesden Country Park

The Committee noted that at the Leisure and Community Safety Policy and Scrutiny Committee the Chief Executive of Watford YMCA had quoted a cost of £400,000 to carry out development at these facilities which involved the demolition and extension of the existing old art block building to extend the gym and provide public toilets and the construction of a small summer café.


Members noted at this stage the request was for matched funding.


The reason for the recommendation was to note proposals for the development of Woodlands YMCA.


RESOLVED:-



that the report be noted.


Leisure and Community Grant Applications


The Executive Committee rejected a grant and loan to the Mobile Martial Arts and refused the application.  In respect of a grant to Three Rivers Volunteer Police Cadets the Committee received the additional information requested by the Policy and Scrutiny Committee and refused the application.


RESOLVED:-


(1)
  that grants (subject to the conditions detailed in Appendices E and G to the report) be awarded to the following:-


  £



ASCEND 






3,500



Home-Start Watford and Three Rivers


5,500


(2)
that   a grant of £3,500 subject to the conditions detailed in Appendix C of the report and to a further condition that the fence and dug out shall remain in the ownership of the Council be awarded to the Sarratt Football Club;


(3)
that   a grant of £900 and a loan of £900 to Mobile Martial Arts be refused;


(4)
that   a grant for Three Rivers Volunteer Police Cadets be refused;


(5)
that a grant award is declined to the following:-



Special Connection and Croxley Green Baptist Church;


(6)
A Service Level Agreement with Home-Start Watford and Three Rivers be considered to cover continued funding in future years.


Croxley Green Skate Park Resurfacing


The Portfolio Holder for Leisure stated that to improve the surface small stones as well as tarmac should be used when resurfacing.  In reply to a question from Councillor Butt he stated that all aspects of the Skate Park had been checked by ROSPA.


The reason for the recommendation was to progress the resurfacing of the Croxley Green Skate Park as part of the 2010/11 capital refurbishment programme.


RESOLVED:-



that Officers proceed with re-surfacing the Skate Park using tarmac and small stones, due to the significant cost saving to the capital budget of the Council.

EX45/10
PLAYBUILDER PROGRAMME - UPDATE ON INVESTIGATIONS FOR ALTERNATIVE FUNDING


As requested by this Committee at its meeting on 6 September 2010,   this report updated Members on the current Playbuilder funding position and provided possible options for funding opportunities if the Department of Education finally confirmed the funding was not available.


The Committee was of the opinion that if money was forthcoming the upgrading and replacement of play areas in South Oxhey and Carpenders Park should be undertaken.


The reason for the recommendation was to ensure that if funding became available the project was implemented.


RESOLVED:-


(1)
that subject to funding becoming available the upgrading and replacement of play areas in South Oxhey and Carpenders Park be agreed;


(2)
that any subsequent decisions or comments be forwarded to the Leisure and Community Safety Policy and Scrutiny Committee;


(3)
that the recommendations are subject to no adverse comments from the Leisure and Community Safety Policy and Scrutiny Committee.



Leisure and Community Safety Policy and Scrutiny Committee


(4)
To note the report and any decisions arising from the meeting of the Executive Committee.  

SUSTAINABLE ENVIRONMENT
EX46/10
CONSIDERATION OF   RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE SUSTAINABLE ENVIRONMENT POLICY AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


  

  To receive the recommendations of the Sustainable Environment Policy and Scrutiny Committee held on 12 October 2010 in relation to the following items on the agenda for the Executive Committee on 1 November 2010.


Revised Local Development Scheme for the Local Development Framework


The Committee agreed with the recommendations of the Policy and Scrutiny Committee subject to only minor changes being delegated to the Director of Community and Environmental Services.


The reason for the recommendation was to prepare the Local Development Framework to promote Sustainable Communities.


RESOLVED:-


(1)
the draft revised Local Development Scheme (LDS) (as set out in Appendices 1 and 2 to the report) for submission to the Secretary of State via the Government Office (GO East) be approved;


(2)
that any minor changes necessary before and after submission are delegated to the Director of Community and Environmental Services in consultation with the Portfolio Holder for the Environment; and


(3)
that the re-phasing of budgets as set out in paragraph 5.2 of the report be considered as part of the budget monitoring process.


Section 106 Monitoring and Review of Processes


The Committee requested that it be made very clear that there should be local input into the allocation of Section 106 monies not only for Highways matters but for such areas as education.


(Copy of reply to the County Council attached to these Minutes).


The reason for the recommendation was to ensure that the Council’s views on Section 106 processes were forwarded to the County Council’s Scrutiny Panel.


RESOLVED:-


(1)
that Option 2 in the report is agreed, to provide for a minimum fee of £1,000 for Section 106 deed monitoring but subject to negotiation of a higher rate fee in cases of complex obligations.  Also that this fee is used to supplement the income of the Land and Property Information Team who are currently responsible for monitoring the deeds; and


(2)
that the Hertfordshire County Council Section 106 Agreements Topic Group reviewing County procedures for securing, managing and using Section 106 developer contributions be informed of the comments set out at paragraph 2.2 of the report and those in addition which are set out below.

· that this Council expects any monies derived from S106 Agreements relating to developments within Three Rivers to be spent for the immediate benefit of local residents; and 

· that this Council considers that the Highways Joint Member Panel provides an essential link between District and County Council Members and is unhappy about the possible disappearance of this link.

· that the Council would require local input into the allocation of funds received by the County Council under Section 106 Agreements, not only for improvement to highways but for other areas such as education.


Delivering Sustainability into the   Three Rivers Community 1 - Thrive Homes


The reason for the recommendation was to tackle climate change locally and make a difference through the Services provided by the Council.


RESOLVED:-


(1)
that in partnership with Thrive Homes and any other Registered Social Landlords who are willing to participate,   the programme set out in Appendix 1 to the report be implemented; 


(2)
that contributions be sought from supermarkets towards the cost of running shoppers’ bus services from within Three Rivers to those supermarkets; and


(3)
that any decision on Council funding for the programme be deferred until the outcomes of the Government’s Comprehensive Spending Review and the grant settlement are known.


Delivering Sustainability into the   Three Rivers Community 2 - Environmental Zones

The reason for the recommendation was to tackle climate change locally and make a difference through the Services provided by the Council.


RESOLVED:-


(1)
that   external organisations be approached to ascertain the extent of their interest in setting up a joint pilot environmental zones scheme; and

(2)
that any decision on Council funding for the scheme be deferred until the outcomes of the Government’s Comprehensive Spending Review and the grant settlement are known.


Delivering Sustainability into the   Three Rivers Community 3 - Towards Carbon Neutrality


The reason for the recommendation was to tackle climate change locally and make a difference through the Services provided by the Council.


RESOLVED:-


(1)
that   the programme set out in Appendix 1 of the report be implemented;


(2)
that any decision on Council funding for the scheme be deferred until the outcomes of the Government’s Comprehensive Spending Review and the grant settlement are known; and


(3)
that notice be served on the United Sustainable Energy Agency to switch the remaining subsidy from the Cocoon scheme to pump prime the solid wall insulation programme by the Herts and Essex Energy Partnership.


Hertfordshire Local Transport Plan 3


The reason for the recommendation was to enable the Council to comment on this plan.


RESOLVED:-



that   this Council’s response to the Hertfordshire Local Transport Plan (LTP 3) be as set out in paragraph 2.5 of the report.


PUBLIC SERVICES AND HEALTH

EX47/10
CONSIDERATION OF A   RECOMMENDATION FROM THE PUBLIC SERVICES AND HEALTH POLICY AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


  

  To receive the recommendation of the Public Services and Health Policy and Scrutiny Committee held on 14 October 2010 in relation to the following item on the agenda for the Executive Committee on 1 November 2010.


Annual Review of the Health and Safety Enforcement Service Delivery Plan: Supplemental


RESOLVED:-


(1)
that, subject to an amendment to the Plan to reflect existing Committee structure and flexibility to review if the current structure is changed,  the proposals for delivering Health and Safety enforcement service for 2010/11 including the new enforcement policy be approved; and


(2)
that the one–page summary of the 2009/10 performance and 2010/11 proposals be approved.


GENERAL

EX48/10
CONSIDERATION OF RECOMMENDATION FROM CONSTITUTION WORKING PARTY


To receive the recommendations of the Constitution Working Party held on 28 September 2010 in relation to the following items on the agenda for the Executive Committee on 1 November 2010.


Delegation to Officers


The Working Party confirmed that they were in favour of requiring a decision to be made by the relevant Committee where the capital receipt or cost to the Council would be in excess of £10,000.  For a capital value below £10,000 the current delegation to Officers in consultation with Ward Members and relevant Portfolio Holder would continue. 


RECOMMENDED:-



that the Council’s Scheme of Delegation be changed as follows:-



9.
Director of Community and Environmental Services.



9.10
Deeds, Licences and Covenants.



9.10.2
To agree the release and/or valuation of restrictive covenants (subject to statutory approval if necessary) and sale of land where the income to the Council is less than £10,000, subject to consultation with Ward Members and Portfolio Holder.  For land where the value is above £10,000 a report must be submitted to the relevant Committee


Financial Procedure Rules


RECOMMENDED:-



that the Council’s Financial Procedural Rules be amended as follows:




Financial Procedural Rules



A.
Financial Management and Planning



3.
Budget – resource allocation



Paragraph (b)
Add: information on Financial Trends


A New Executive Structure for Three Rivers District Council


The Council was awaiting a reply from the Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government in relation to the Executive Arrangements that can be implemented next year.  However the proposals of the Working Party as outlined in the attached minutes would result in further savings of £10,000 in respect of staffing costs identified as part of the cost reduction exercise.


The proposal to “amalgamate” the Audit and Resources Policy and Scrutiny Committees and for the Licensing and Regulatory Committees to have a joint Chairman would mean a saving of £5,000 in Special Responsibility Allowances.  This could also be added to the savings required under the cost reduction exercise.


The Committee amended the proposal of the Working Party to indicate that Ward Councillors could call meetings of Local Area Forums to the number agreed.


RESOLVED:-



that subject to the following amendment the proposals of the Constitution Working Party be approved pending information from the Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government concerning new executive arrangements.



Local Area Forums amend to read:



-
It would be for Ward Councillors of each area to call meetings of their Forum to the number agreed.

EX49/10
PROPOSAL TO REDUCE THE SIZE OF THE COUNCIL


  This report recommended that the Local Government Boundary Commission be invited to review the wards in Three Rivers District Council with a view to reducing the number of Councillors. 


The Chairman amended recommendation (1) to read:



That this Executive Committee reaffirms its preference for elections by thirds.


This recommendation on being put to the meeting was declared CARRIED, the voting being 7 in favour, 2 against and 1 abstention.


Councillors Kemal Butt and Chris Hayward voted against the proposal and wished their opposition to be recorded.


A discussion took place on the number of Councillors that the Local Government Boundary Commission for England should be requested to consider for this Council.  Councillor Chris Hayward suggested a band between 27 and 36 and the Chairman suggested a band between 30 and 40.  It was agreed that the band should be between 27 and 40.


The reason for the recommendation was to invite a Boundary Review.


RESOLVED:-


(1)
that   this Executive Committee reaffirms its preference for elections by thirds;


(2)
that   this Executive Committee requests that the LGBCE undertakes an Electoral Review and gives an indication of a band of between 27 and 40 councillors for the LGBCE’s consideration as an appropriate figure for the size of local authority.

EX50/10
EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC


RESOLVED:-



“that under Section 100A of the Local Government Act 1972 the press and public be excluded from the meeting for the following item(s) of business on the grounds that they involved the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined under Paragraphs 1, 2, 3, 4 and 5 of Part I of Schedule 12A to the Act. It has been decided by the Council that in all the circumstances, the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the public interest in disclosing the information.”

EX51/10
CONSIDERATION OF   RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE RESOURCES POLICY AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


  

  To receive the recommendations of the Resources Policy and Scrutiny Committee held on 6 September 2010 in relation to the following items on the agenda for the Executive Committee on 1 November 2010.


 ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT Release of Restrictive Covenant


The Committee agreed with the Portfolio Holder for Resources that a site visit should be held so that the Members could understand the proposal.


RESOLVED:-



that consideration of this matter be deferred pending a site visit.


Web Development Programme


RESOLVED:-


(1)
The development of a new Content Management system for the Council’s website be authorised but only when a Channel Strategy had been advised;


(2)
to advise all departments on the need to harmonise IT systems with Watford Borough Council unless there was justification not to do so;


(3)
  that p  ublic access to the report be denied until the issue was resolved; and


(4)  
that public access to the decision be denied until the Executive Committee minutes publication.

EX52/10
HARDSHIP RELIEF FOR NATIONAL NON-DOMESTIC RATES


This report sought the Committee to consider and if appropriate grant hardship relief for national non-domestic rates under Section 49 of the Local Government Finance Act 1988  

  .  Members were of the opinion that in view of the information provided the application should be refused.


The reason for the recommendation was that the Council had a duty to consider each case on its merits.


RESOLVED:-


(1)
that the case detailed in Appendix 1 be refused;

  

(2)
that p  ublic access to the report be denied; and


(3)
that public access to the decision be immediate.
EX53/10
LOCAL DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK: SITE ALLOCATIONS ISSUES & OPTIONS CONSULTATION


  This report set out the latest stage in the preparation of the Site Allocations Development Plan Document (DPD), as part of the Council’s Local Development Framework (LDF). The Committee was recommended to agree the contents of the ‘Issues & Options’ document, appended to the report, and that it be the subject of full public consultation.  

Members made comments concerning; the need to include a list of all shopping sites in the District; that other sites be grouped together; and the questionnaire should be user friendly.


Following comments made it was agreed that an evening consultation event be held in Abbots Langley.


The reason for the recommendation was that the Council had a legal duty to progress its Local Development Framework.


RESOLVED:-


(1)
that the Site Allocations ‘Issues & Option’s document be approved for public consultation purposes subject to:



A list of shopping sites in the District being included in the document, after being circulated to Members of the Committee for approval.


(2)
that any minor changes to the Site Allocations ‘Issues & Options’ document in advance of the public consultation exercise be delegated to the Director of Community and Environmental Services, in consultation with the Portfolio Holder for the Environment and Leader of the Council;


(3)
that an evening consultation event be held in Abbots Langley;


(4)
that the questionnaire being revamped to make it more user friendly;


(5)
that p  ublic access to the report be denied until the start of the consultation period (12 November 2010); and


(6)
that public access to the decision be denied until Executive Committee minutes publication.

EX54/10
CONSIDERATION OF A   RECOMMENDATION FROM THE LEISURE AND COMMUNITY SAFETY POLICY AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


  

  To receive the recommendation of the Leisure and Community Safety Policy and Scrutiny Committee held on 14 September 2010 in relation to the following item on the agenda for the Executive Committee on 1 November 2010.


 ASK   \* MERGEFORMAT Sports Pavilions, South Oxhey


The reason for the recommendation was that building an additional pavilion at South Oxhey would help achieve the Council’s strategic aim of improving and facilitating access to recreation facilities.


RESOLVED:-


(1)
That a capital bid be submitted for a second pavilion at South Oxhey Playing Fields;


(2)
that the Committee be advised at its next meeting of the situation relating to the old pavilion and the current lease arrangement;


(3)
that p  ublic access to the report be denied until the issue was resolved; and


(4)  
that public access to the report’s recommendations be immediate.

EX55/10
UNSAFE RETAINING WALL AT 189, HAYLING ROAD, SOUTH OXHEY    

  A retaining wall, forming the boundary between 189 Hayling Road and Council owned land, had deteriorated to such an extent as to be judged unsafe. Unbudgeted expense was required to rebuild the wall. This report requested a supplementary capital budget of £15,000 to rebuild the wall.


The reason for the recommendation was that the Council had a duty to make safe a potentially unsafe situation.


RESOLVED:-


(1)
that   a supplementary capital budget of £15,000 to rebuild an enhanced retaining wall, contiguous with 189 Hayling Road, South Oxhey be approved;


(2)  
that p  ublic access to the report be denied until the issue was resolved; and


(3)
  that public access to the decision be denied until Executive Committee minutes publication.

EX56/10
FUTURE OF BUILDING CONTROL


This report updated Members on current collaborative working between Three Rivers and Watford and proposed a series of actions to move to a full Shared Service.


Members requested that such a full Shared Services be implemented by 1 April 2011.


The reason for the recommendation was to achieve financial benefits to both authorities.


RESOLVED:-


(1)
that the current position regarding collaborative working be noted;


(2)
that the proposal as set out in the body of the report to move towards a full Shared Service be agreed and that the shared service start operating by April 2011;

(3)
that the transfer of TRDC staff to work in Watford Town Hall at the earliest opportunity be approved;


(4)
that the need for a further report on possible efficiency savings by use of contracting out the requisite scanning function and by the use of IT to minimise desk space and to facilitate home working by staff be recognised;


(5)
that a review of the establishment of the current TRDC Building Control section in order to ensure the section is now, and in a Shared Service fit for purpose, with a further report before the 31 December 2010 be agreed;


(6)
that the proposed new charging process, set out in para 8.6 of the report and attached at Appendix 1 to the report, are adopted with effect from 1 October 2010;


(7)
the recommendations are subject to no adverse comments from Sustainable Environmental Policy and Scrutiny Committee;

  

(8)
that p  ublic access to the report be denied until the issue was resolved; and

  

(9)
that public access to the decision be immediate.

CHAIRMAN
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	Three Rivers District Council

Three Rivers House

Northway

Rickmansworth

Herts WD3 1RL

Tel: (01923) 776611

Fax: (01923) 896119
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	Adrian Service

Democratic Services Officer

Herts County Council

Peggs Lane

Hertford  

	My Ref :

Your Ref :

Date :

Contact :

Tel No :

Email Add :

Department :
	DCRG/DS/EDW/LM

5 November 2010

Elwyn Wilson

01923   727248

   (elwyn.wilson@threerivers.gov.uk  
Corporate Resources & Governance   


Dear Adrian

Section 106 Agreements

I set out below the resolution and comments of the Executive Committee of my Council concerning Section 106 Agreements, which I should be grateful if you could bring to the attention of your topic group.

The resolution of the Committee was as follows:


that the Hertfordshire County Council Section 106 Agreements Topic Group reviewing County procedures for securing, managing and using Section 106 developer contributions be informed of the comments set out at paragraph 2.2 of the report and those in addition which are set out above.

· that this Council expects any monies derived from S106 Agreements relating to developments within Three Rivers to be spent for the immediate benefit of local residents; and 

· that this Council considers that the Highways Joint Member Panel provides an essential link between District and County Council Members and is unhappy about the possible disappearance of this link.

· that the Council would require local input into the allocation of funds received by the County Council under Section 106 Agreements, not only for improvement to highways but for other areas such as education.

The comments behind the resolution are as follows:-

· much of the income from S106 agreements for developments within Three Rivers did not find its way to District Council budgets as the contributions were in respect of County Council functions;

- 2 -

Adrian Service

Democratic Services Officer

5 November 2010

Section 106 Agreements

· the County Council did not have an outstandingly good record of stewardship of S106 monies and some refunds had been made to developers due to non-spending of contributions within negotiated timescales included in agreements, thereby reducing income;

· in allocating monies, the County Council did not take account of District Council Members’ views – for example, it insisted on using S106 contributions to provide bus shelters in Maple Cross, contrary to repeated opposition from District Members;

· Section 106 contributions were intended to mitigate the locally adverse effects of developments permitted by the Development Control Committee as the Local Planning Authority.  These were supposed to be implemented within 1 km of the development site.  However some monies had been allocated to ‘strategic’ areas such as the Croxley Rail Link, which could be many miles away from the area of the development which attracted the contribution.  This effectively undermined the integrity of the Development Control Committee’s decision;

· S106 agreements were considered at meetings of the Development Control Committee and also at the Herts Highways Joint Member Panel, through which the annual consultation on allocations was channelled.  It was understood that the Joint Member Panel was likely to be disbanded from 2012.  The demise of the Joint Member Panel would effectively deny District Ward Members, Parish Council Members and members of the public the opportunity for input into the allocations process.  How was this input to be safeguarded in the future?

· although it was acknowledged that some developments which were subject to S106 agreements were close to or straddled District Council boundaries, it was strongly felt that the S106 monies should be spent on measures which provided immediate benefit to local residents and visitors to each locality and local Members’ agreement should be obtained for any allocation of S106 monies.
· that this Council expects any monies derived from S106 Agreements relating to developments within Three Rivers to be spent for the immediate benefit of local residents; and 

· that this Council considers that the Highways Joint Member Panel provides an essential link between District and County Council Members and is unhappy about the possible disappearance of this link.

· that the Council would require local input into the allocation of funds received by the County Council under Section 106 Agreements, not only for improvement to highways but for other areas such as education.

I have been asked to particularly emphasise the two following points:-

- 3 -

Adrian Service

Democratic Services Officer

5 November 2010

Section 106 Agreements

(1)
The need to ensure that local residents and District Councillors have an input to this process as the termination of the Joint Highways Panels means that District Councils (and Members of the public who do attend them) will not have access to this process.  My Council are very adamant that local views / concerns are considered by the County Council.

(2)
That it should be clear that the views of this Council relate not only to the allocation of Section 106 monies for Highway purposes but for other areas such as education.

If you require further information please let me know.

Yours sincerely
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Democratic Services Manager
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